
 

CITY OF MARSHALL 
AGENDA ITEM REPORT 

 
 

Meeting Date: Tuesday, June 23, 2020 

Category: NEW BUSINESS 

Type: INFO/ACTION 

Subject: Introduction of Ordinance amendment to permit some slaughtering of animals in butcher 

shops in general business district and industrial districts and permit landscaping business in 

general industrial district and Call for Public Hearing 

Background 

Information: 

There is currently a business owner interested in opening a butcher shop in Marshall.  Part of 
his operations would involve some limited slaughtering of animals.  Staff reviewed the 
Ordinance and determined that no district currently allows slaughtering operations either as a 
permitted or conditional use.  Considering that this type of business is relatively common, it 
makes sense to add it to appropriate zoning districts.  Since slaughtering may seem 
objectionable in some circumstances, it is added as a conditional use in all districts to retain 
some control.  It is also described as limited in General Business and Limited Industrial 
districts, mostly to convey the limited nature to applicants, as the final determination of the 
limitations would be established during the conditional use permit process based on location 
and other applicable factors.  Most other cities do not explicitly list butcher shops in the 
ordinance. 
 
During the same review, it was determined that landscaping business is not listed in any of 
the zoning districts either.  To correct this, it is suggested to add this type of use to general 
industrial district.  
 
Meat processing facilities were also added to the I-2 General Industrial district as a 
conditional use, since this use is not listed anywhere either.  Several other cities allow 
stockyards, including slaughtering, in industrial districts as a conditional use. 
 
At the June 10, 2020, regular Planning Commission meeting Lee made a motion, second by 
Carstens to recommend to city council an approval as recommend by staff.  All voted in 
favor of the motion.   
 
At the meeting on June 18, 2020, Legislative and Ordinance Committee voted to recommend 
to council the approval of the Ordinance amendment to permit some slaughtering of animals 
in butcher shops in general business district and industrial districts and permit landscaping 
business in general industrial district as recommended by staff. 

Fiscal Impact: None. 

Alternative/ 

Variations: 

None. 

Recommendations: Staff recommends, based on L&O Committee input, that the Council introduce the 

Ordinance revisions amending Section 86-104 – general business district and 86-106 limited 

industrial district by adding butcher shops with limited slaughtering as a conditional use, and 

86-107 general industrial district by adding butcher shops and meat processing plants as a 

conditional use and landscaping business as a permitted use and call for Public Hearing to be 

held on July 14, 2020 

 


